STOWLANGTOFT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

THE COMMON ROOM, ST GEORGE’S ROAD

MONDAY 20th January 2014 AT 7.15 PM
Present: Councillors Cllr D D’Lima, J Orlopp, N Kaines, J Godfrey, J Catchpole, District Councillor R Barker and County Councillor J Storey.  Mrs M Gardiner (clerk) was also in attendance.
1
Apologies for absence:  S Wilkinson,.the Police.
2 
Declarations of interest: none.
3 
Public Forum:  Following a question, it was confirmed that the Parish Council will continue to pay one third of the cost of grass-cutting in the churchyard for the coming year.   
4
County Councillors Report:  
January is a quiet month – with everyone gearing up for the budget debate in February.
Cabinet meeting 28th January 2014 (Venue: West Suffolk House)
There is one significant item on the agenda for the Cabinet meeting on 28th January and that is the budget for the year 2014/15.  This is the foretaste of the budget that will be proposed to the full Council meeting on 13th February.

The Conservative Group manifesto gave a pledge to keep the SCC proportion of the Council Tax bill at 0% increase.  The Police and Crime Commissioner has also pledged to do that – at least for this year.  This will mean that over the next three years £156m must be saved from the expenditure – to take into account inflation and other changes.  It will not be easy and the Budget Scrutiny committee looked at the various options that are being proposed.  Most are an extension of existing plans to look at new ways of working – to be more pro-active in the way that we approach services to our users.  The example I usually give is that of getting a wetroom/shower installed before someone slips in the bath.  A broken hip can cost the county something like £30k in support and NHS costs so a £5k wetroom seems like a good invest to save proposition.  

There are other similar savings that can be made in childrens services too.  We still have around 720 ‘looked after’ children – those in care or waiting for adoption/fostering.  There is a lot that we can do to help these young people – and it is often work that goes below the radar for most people in Suffolk.

Of interest will be the results from the MORI poll – but I suspect that these will be predictable.  

There is a report due to come to this Cabinet meeting from the Policy Development Panel (PDP) that looked at 20mph speed limits and criteria.  The PDP considered the criteria relating to appropriate locations and implementation priorities.  They also took into account work that had been done in a PDP looking at school transport – considering whether there was a link between the two.  
Scrutiny
On 4th December the Education Scrutiny Committee met and looked at the recent Ofsted findings.  The comments that were made will be reviewed when this committee looks at Raising the Bar again in March.  
The committee also looked at the Education Other than at School Service, known as EOTAS.   EOTAS is the provision that SCC makes for the education of children who are unable to access school.  This does not include pupils whose parents have opted to educate them at home or those in Pupil Referral Units.   Pupils who are educated other than at school might have medical reasons for not being in mainstream school, they might have a statement of special educational needs that states that it is not appropriate for them to be in a main stream school, teenage mothers who are not able to access mainstream school, or they might have just moved to the area and not been given a school placement yet.  It was an interesting meeting and the committee felt that the service was improving and knew where it still had weaknesses.  Evidence came from head teachers that use the service, and officers from within the service.

On 18th December the Scrutiny Committee looked at the Energy from Waste project at Great Blakenham, covering a wide range of topics including community engagement, construction, transfer station proposals etc.  The project is on schedule and on budget and even looks like it could be brought on stream ahead of the original timetable, in Summer 2014 rather than December 2014.  This is part of the budget savings for future years - £8m net budget saving with £2.7m in the part year 2014/15.
All committee papers are published on-line from the SCC website www.suffolk.gov.uk
Cllr Storey reported that OFSTED is targeting Suffolk to see if SCC are 'raising the bar' and education in the county is improving..

After a question regarding future cut-backs, Cllr Storey reported that energy from waste will save money in the future.  SCC is also looking at rationalising office space within the county..
5
District Councillor’s report: 


Cllr Barker reported that MSDC were expecting to increase the council tax by about 1.7%, but no decision will be made until February.

Applications are invited for the Greenest County Award and other community awards. MSDC are hosting a tea for village litter-pickers as a thank-you.

Cllr Barker has chased up long-standing planning applications and the Street Farm application has now been granted.

Calendars showing waste-collection dates have not been distributed house to house this year.  Dates are available from MSDC website and will be distributed locally.

The number of grass-cuts per year will be reduced from 14 to 12.

Bi-weekly rubbish collections will continue.

Cllr Barker is pleased that Stowlangtoft will be marking the start of the First World War.
6
Police Report:  The Police were unable to attend but sent the following report which was read to the meeting.
Reported Crimes.
There has been one reported crime in the Parish of Stowlangtoft since our last report: On or about 2/1/14 a hose reel was taken from a garden in Church View

IF YOU HAVE INFORMATION OR ARE SUSPICIOUS ABOUT ANYTHING REPORT IT on 101 and IF YOU THINK A CRIME IS BEING COMMITTED ALWAYS DIAL 999.
GENERAL
The latest statistics show overall crime down by more than 5% compared to last year
Ongoing Crime Prevention Advice.
Take pictures of valuable items and record their identification numbers or register them on the National database “Immobilise.” If you have valuable mobile equipment consider having tracking devise fitted.
Police Direct.
Police Direct is the way to find out what is going on in your neighbourhood. You can get the latest information about crime and policing in your area by, text, email or telephone by registering free at www.suffolk.police.uk or telephone 01473 613997.
HOW ARE WE DOING
Priorities

· Along with our partners, we are committed to reducing crime and anti-social behaviour across the county.  Together we have developed Minimum Standards of service for victims and witnesses of anti-social behaviour, ensuring a high level of service is provided across the county. 
The current Priorities for Mid Suffolk Central are:-
To identify Damaged and missing road signs and to work with partner agencies to repair or replace as required.   


To provide crime prevention advice and patrols to minimize theft from and damage to 
outbuildings.   
Have Your Say
The Community Priority Setting Meeting is now open to the public and is where our priorities for the following month will be set, please come along and raise any issues. 

The next meeting will be on  7 April 2014, at  A venue to be confirmed

The Meeting starts at 7.00pm and finishes at 8pm. All members of the Parish Council as well as the public are invited to attend when they can bring any issues/concerns to the meetings attention. 
Please contact us to find out when later meetings are, alternatively the information is on our website.
IF YOU HAVE INFORMATION OR ARE SUSPICIOUS ABOUT ANYTHING REPORT IT ON 101 and IF YOU THINK A CRIME IS BEING COMMITTED ALWAYS DIAL 999.
7
Approve the minutes of the meeting held on 18th November 2013

The minutes were approved as a true record and signed.
8
Clerk’s report: nothing to report.
9
Finance Report: was circulated and payments agreed. 

The budget was formally agreed as discussed at the last meeting and the form was 
signed by the Chairman and Councillors.
10
Planning matters – Granted:  2143/10 Street Farm - change of use of agricultural buildings
11
Highway matters:  

Cllr Godfrey has reported two footpath signs that she found in ditches.


Cllr D'Lima will report a pot-hole opposite the pill-box by the Spinney.
12
Website – Information and pictures of the church and Stowlangtoft Hall will be sent to the clerk.
13
WW1 Commemoration
Cllr Godfrey has purchased the poppy seeds.  An area around the village sign will be dug and bordered with flints.

A meeting with villagers will take place at the site preceding the litter-pick, which will take place on Sunday 23rd March at 10.00am,.

All to meet on Wednesday 16th April at 6.00pm to dig area and to sow the seeds.  Cllr D'Lima will prepare crosses with the names of those villagers who died in the conflict, as listed in the church, to place in the ground.   
14
Correspondence:

SCC


Closure of Badwell Ash School

West Suffolk

Strategic Environmental Assessment Addendum

Suffolk Coastal
Maintenance Services

SALC


The Local Councillor

Clerk & Councils Direct

Magpas, Noticeboards, Bins

Heating & Plumbing Engineer
15
Open Forum

Notes giving the date of the litter-pick on Sunday 23rd March, together with the WW1 meeting will be circulated as a slip within the Octopus

Cllr Godfrey asked if any information regarding footpath clearance has been received.  None received yet.
16
Date of next meeting:   Tuesday 18th March 2014 at 7.15pm in the Meeting Room, St George's Road.
